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Transcripts + AQoNs 

Please see the below response from the NSW Bar Association regarding the question on notice arising for the legal 

profession from the Committee hearing of 4 November as part of its Workers Compensation reference. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if any further information is required. 

Yours sincerely 

Alasta ir McConnachie 

The NSW Bar Association understands that there are protections in place against unlawful discrimination on the 
grounds of disability, particularly w ithin s 490 Anti-Discrimination Act 1977 (NSW). However, a larger problem arises 
when an injured worker returns to work in su itable employment w ith a different employer in circumstances where 

they have a current workers compensation claim. 

One solution lies in the legal profession's recommendation regard ing the availabil ity of unrestricted commutations. 

A worker who is able to settle on a final basis an entitlement to statutory compensation in exchange for a lump sum 
is then far more likely to be able to return to work in suitable employment with an alternate employer. A worker 
with a f ina lised claim is no longer "in the system" and as a result is more employable. Our experience has 
demonstrated the positive impact a lump sum settlement can have upon an injured worker's sense of autonomy 
and psychologica l state, which is often an imped iment to a sustainable return to work. 

A related issue is that a potential employer w ill be interested in a worker's claims history because of the risk of 
premium increases as a result of increased claims. Consideration could be given to a return to the pre-1987 system 
whereby premiums did not increase if claims were made. This would have the added advantage of making the costs 

of insurance in NSW more pred ictable to employers. The issue of encouraging safe work places is, in our opinion, 
best addressed by prosecuting employers for particular safety breaches. 
Alastair McConnachie 
Deputy Executive Director 
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Privacy and confidentiality notice 
This e-mail (including any attachments) is intended for the named addressee only and is confidential. It may be subject to a claim of legal 
professional privilege. As such, the information in it and its attachments may not be used or disclosed except for the purpose for which it 
has been sent. If you have received this message in error, please contact the sender immediately by return e-mail or by telephone on 02 
9232 4055, and delete it from your system.  




